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STATEMENT OF BARBARA COMSTOCK,
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS:

“The President expects all his cabinet departments that are involved in homeland
security, including the Department of Justice, to make sure we are doing everything we
can to protect the American people. It should not be surprising that the Department of
Justice takes that responsibility seriously and discusses additional tools to protect the
American people. We are continually considering anti-terrorism measures and would be
derelict if we were not doing so. The Department's deliberations are always undertaken
with the strongest commitment to our Constitution and civil liberties.

“We are continually asking our field prosecutors, investigators and experts what
tools they need to prevent future acts of terrorism. During our internal deliberations,
many ideas are considered, some are discarded and new ideas emerge in the process
along with numerous discussion drafts. Department staff have not presented any final
proposals to either the Attorney General or the White House. It would be premature to
speculate on any future decisions, particularly ideas or proposals that are still being
discussed at staff levels.”
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